
 
Pembina County Memorial Hospital (“Pembina Hospital”) offers financial assistance under its Financial Assistance Policy.   

Financial assistance will be given to an individual if their annual gross income (AGI) meets the following criteria.  Annual gross 

income includes the annual income of the individual and all immediate family members who reside with them.   

 AGI less than 100% of Federal Poverty Guidelines (FPG) = 100% financial assistance 

 AGI greater than 100% of FPG, but less than 150% of FPG = 70% financial assistance 

 AGI greater than 150% of FPG but less than 200% of FPG = 40% financial assistance 

 AGI greater than 200% of FPG = not eligible for financial assistance 

Financial assistance is limited to emergency medical care and other medically necessary care.  Physician charges may not be eligible 

for financial assistance.   

Copies of the Financial Assistance Policy and application are available online 

http://www.cavalierhospital.com/files/6514/4917/6310/Financial_Assistance_Policy_-_501r_Compliant.pdf and 

http://www.cavalierhospital.com/files/8214/4916/3478/financial_assistance_application.pdf 

Copies of these documents can also be requested by contacting the hospital’s Business Office Manager through any of the following 

methods: 

Email: janet.johnson@cavalierhospital.com  

Phone: (701) 265-6332.   

In-Person: 301 Mountain Street East, Cavalier, ND 58220, near the North entrance 

Copies of Financial Assistance Policy and application are also available in Pembina Hospital’s Emergency Room and admissions areas.  

These copies can be provided to you by email, mail, or fax, depending on your preference.  All copies are provided free of charge. 

The Business Office Manager can answer questions and/or provide further information about the financial assistance policy. 

Completed financial assistance applications, including all required information and documentation, may be submitted to the 

Business Office Manager through the following methods: 

 Mail – “Attention: Business Office Manager”, PO Box 380, Cavalier, ND 58220 

 In-person delivery – Business Office, 301 Mountain Street East, Cavalier, ND 58220 

 Email – janet.johnson@cavalierhospital.com 

 Fax – “Attention: Business Office Manager”, (701) 265-6373 

If you would like assistance in completing a financial assistance application, contact Janet Johnson, Business Office Manager through 

any of the following methods:  

Email: janet.johnson@cavalierhospital.com   

Phone: (701) 265-6332 

In-Person: 301 Mountain Street East, Cavalier, ND 58220, near the North entrance 

 

An individual who qualifies for financial assistance will not be required to pay more for emergency medical care and other medically 

necessary care than the amounts generally billed to individuals who have insurance covering such care. 
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